
April 25, 2024 
Town of Erin Town Board Workshop 

Topic: Proposed Solar Law 
 

The Proposed Solar Law Workshop was called to order by Council Member Shutts at 5:30 pm. He then 
asked the Clerk to call the Roll. 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT: William VanRiper, Jr., Randy Evans, Michael Shutts. 
 
MEMBERS LATE: Alan Hughson (came in after roll call). 
 
MEMBERS EXCUSED: Dawn Schmidt. 
 
PUBLIC PRESENT: Liisa Struzinsky, Karl & Christina Ziegenfus, Sterling Emerson. 
 
Council Member Shutts welcomed everyone and the Pledge to our Flag was recited. 
 
The Board discussed questions the Town Attorney had on the proposed solar law such as: panel surface 
area, wattage, heights, work hours, lot sizes, screening, multiple lots, and setbacks. 
 
Further questions for the Town Attorney: enforcement, penalties, and proof of manufacturing, can it be 
done under Project Labor Agreement (PLA)? 
 
A copy of suggestions/answers will be sent to the Town Attorney and will await her response. 
 
A motion was made by W. VanRiper, Jr. and seconded by M. Shutts to adjourn the meeting at 7:00 pm.  
Motion Carried: Ayes: W. VanRiper, Jr., R. Evans, A. Hughson, M. Shutts. Nays: None. 


